## Helton, Jessamyn

From:

Kennedy, Liz

Sent:

Friday, August 14, 2015 2:38 PM

To:

Boles, Brian; Helton, Jessamyn; Blackwell, Rick

Cc:

Stenberg, Beth; randjwillen@twc.com

Subject:

RE: Bridgegate Retention Basin

## Good Afternoon Everyone -

Per CM Blackwell, please add this to the agenda for the 8/18/15 Appropriations Committee meeting because of the time constraints of this issue.

Thanks,

Liz

----Original Message-----

From: Boles, Brian

Sent: Friday, August 14, 2015 1:13 PM To: Helton, Jessamyn; Blackwell, Rick

Cc: Stenberg, Beth; Kennedy, Liz; randjwillen@twc.com

Subject: RE: Bridgegate Retention Basin

Jess,

Please see the attached Bridgegate Retention Basin cleaning quote from Louisville Landscaping & Excavating LLC for the requested reconsideration of the Bridgegate Retention NDF. CM Yates would like to increase D-25's funding assistance to \$5,000.00 from the original \$2,715.00 appropriated back in December of 2014.

I have requested of Chairman Blackwell that this NDF reconsideration be placed on the August 18th, 2015 Appropriations Agenda in order for Bridgegate to ensure this cleaning is conducted before their September 30th deadline.

Please alert our office of anything further that our office needs to do to ensure this item is ready for reconsideration.

Thank you,

Brian Boles Legislative Assistant Councilman David Yates District 25 601 West Jefferson St, 3rd floor Louisville, KY 40202 Email: brian.boles@louisvilleky.gov

Office: (502) 574-1125

Click HERE to sign up for the weekly District 25 eNews!

Notice of Confidentiality: This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential information that is legally privileged and exempt from disclosure

under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any review, use, disclosure, distributing or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy (delete) all forms of the original message.

----Original Message----

From: Boles, Brian

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2015 3:29 PM

To: Blackwell, Rick

Cc: Stenberg, Beth; Kennedy, Liz; randjwillen@twc.com

Subject: RE: Bridgegate Retention Basin

Chairman Blackwell,

CM Yates requests that the Bridgegate Retention Basin NDF approved on 12/12/14 be reconsidered at the Appropriations Committee scheduled on August 18th, 2015. Bridgegate's original contractor was unable to perform the necessary work. After much angst in finding a replacement at a reasonable price the Bridgegate Neighborhood Association has been able to secure an estimate at \$26,588.46 of which they are requesting D-25's assistance with \$5,000; thus amending the original \$2,715 to include an additional \$2,285.

Bridgegate's extension for reporting this NDF ends on September 30th, 2015. In order to ensure this NDF processes through the Council and OMB in time to distribute the first payment of funds to Bridgegate and ensure the final payment is delivered before September 30th to be reported we must act as soon as possible.

Myself and the people of Bridgegate would sincerely appreciate your help allowing this reconsideration to be placed on the August 18th, Appropriations Agenda. Please call me at 574-1125 for any further information.

Thank you,

Brian Boles
Legislative Assistant
Councilman David Yates
District 25
601 West Jefferson St, 3rd floor
Louisville, KY 40202
Email: brian.boles@louisvilleky.gov
Office: (502) 574-1125

Click HERE to sign up for the weekly District 25 eNews!

Notice of Confidentiality: This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential information that is legally privileged and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any review, use, disclosure, distributing or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy (delete) all forms of the original message.

----Original Message----

From: Boles, Brian

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2015 3:20 PM To: Stenberg, Beth; Steele, Roxanne M

Cc: randjwillen@twc.com

Subject: Bridgegate Retention Basin

Beth & Roxanne,

CM Yates' office would like to request that the Bridgegate Retention Basin NDF be reconsidered as I have touched base with each of you regarding the original contractor being unable to complete the work. A second estimate has been accepted by Bridgegate with many of them over \$40,000-\$75,000+ estimated this one is for \$26,588.46.

Bridgegate has requested a total of \$5,000 in assistance from D-25, breaking down the original request from \$2,715 and the current further request to \$2,285. I have requested CM Yates' approval.

Funding is needed as soon as possible as Bridgegate's current reporting deadline ends September 30th. I have called Roxanne to confirm this is the last extension but am not sure. The work is expected to be completed in early to mid-September. Payment is expected upon completion. To avoid further delays with this project I wish to ensure the reconsideration of this NDF be placed on the Appropriations Agenda on August 18th, 2015. I will be requesting this from Chairman Blackwell in a follow up email.

I wished to ask from you what is required from our office to identify this reconsideration? New Request page? New Signed NDF Packet?

I appreciate your help.

Thank you,

Brian Boles
Legislative Assistant
Councilman David Yates
District 25
601 West Jefferson St, 3rd floor
Louisville, KY 40202
Email: brian.boles@louisvilleky.gov

Office: (502) 574-1125

Click HERE to sign up for the weekly District 25 eNews!

Notice of Confidentiality: This e-mail, including any attachments, is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential information that is legally privileged and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any review, use, disclosure, distributing or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy (delete) all forms of the original message.

----Original Message----

From: 5027248476@mms.att.net [mailto:5027248476@mms.att.net]

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2015 2:56 PM To: Boles, Brian; randjwillen@twc.com

Subject:

Brian,

We as the Bridgegate board of directors have voted to go with the additional monies of \$2285 bringing the ndf total to \$5000. We will pay the additional \$1445 out of our reserve fund. Thanks so much for your help in this matter.

Ron



## Louisville Landscaping & Excavating LLC

Estimate No:

Date:

11

August 9, 2015

**Estimate** 

4412 River Road Louisville Ky 40222

adamlaymanlandscaping@gmail.com

Adam Thomas

502-693-1625

For: Mark Bratcher

3507 Bridge Gate Court Louisville Ky 40272

Description	Quantity	Rate	Amount
-lahor hrs for numn time	1	\$26 588 46	\$26 588 46

- -labor firs for pump time
- -40 labor
- -80hrs 30ton excavator
- -80hrs t210 rubber track loader
- -60 Tri Axel loads of haul off pond muck
- -40 tons rip raft stone
- -30 bales of straw
- -150 pounds contractors mix seed
- -30 foot existing side walk removal and replacement
- subdivision is responsible for marking all Utilities before job can start.Louisville Landscaping and Excavating will pump pond dry.We will excavate and haul off pond muck. Clean out inlet pipes and install rip raft head walls to catch incoming silt.We will refinishing grade all disturb dirt areas to original grades.All concrete side walks removed will be replaced.All disturbed dirt areas will be finished graded,seed,fertilized,and straw for completion of project.

\* Indicates non-taxable item

Subtotal \$26,588.46

TAX (0.00%) \$0.00

**Total** \$26,588.46